Republic of the Philippines
Department of Environment and Natural Resources
Region 1V - MIMAROPA
COMMUNITY ENVIRONMENT AND NATURAL RESOURCES OFFICE

PUERTO PRINCESA

South National Highway. Sta. Monica, Puerto Princesa City. Palawan
E-mail: cenropuertoprincesa’@denr.gov.ph

—M

May 29, 2023

MR. NEIL V. BERMUNDO DENR PE NRG
Caloocan City

Sir:

Environmental Greetings!

This has reference to your letter regarding request to plant trees at Pag-asa Island,
Palawan. Said letter was referred to PENRO Palawan by the Office of the Director of
Strategic Communications — DENR Central Office then to this office.

We would like to inform you that your proposed area, Pag-asa Island, is the largest
Island in Kalayaan, Palawan. It is located 277 miles from Puerto Princesa City and 579 miles
from Manila. Generally, the entire island is vegetated with beach forest species due to sandy
soils of the area and very limited species observed.

There is a need to take check the suitability of the proposed species of trees since the
island is suitable only for beach forest species.

Further, may we advise you to coordinate with the Local Government Unit of
Kalayaan Group of Islands (LGU-KIG) on the proposed activity within their area of
jurisdiction.

Thank you and best regards.

Very truly yours,

PEDRO A. VELASCO
OIC CENRO
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R4B PENRO Palawan <penropalawan@denr.gov.ph>

plant trees at Pag-asa Island
Neil Bermundo <neil_bermundo@yahoo.com> Thu, Jun 1, 2023 at 9:04 AM

To: SCIS Strategic Alliance and Environmental Partnership Division <scis.saepd@denr.gov.ph>, "web@denr.gov.ph”
<web@denr.gov.ph>
Cc: R4B PENRO Palawan <penropalawan@denr.gov.ph>

A Pleasant and a Good morning!
Sir and Ma'am,
This is to acknowledge your response to my request which is currently denied. However, | would like to send you my last

and final request to your good office the list of the Trees planted at the Pag Asa Island. This request will also be used for
Spratly Island reference purposes only.

Please see the attached pictures below showing the deep-rooted trees.
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Thank you.

all the best,

Neil Velasco Bermundo

----- Forwarded Message -----

From: R4B CENRO Puerto Princesa <cenropuertoprincesa@denr.gov.ph>
To: neil_bermundo@yahoo.com <neil_bermundo@yahoo.com>

Sent: Wednesday, May 31, 2023 at 11:49:53 AM GMT+8

Subject: Request to plant trees at Pag-asa Island

Sir,
Attached is a letter regarding to your request.
Thank you

DENR - CENRO PUERTO PRINCESA *
PENRO Road, Bgy. Sta. Monica

Puerto Princesa City, 5300 Palawan

Email: cenropuertoprincesa@denr.gov.ph
Tel.No: (048) 717-0702
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